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20 November 2020 
 
 
TfNSW Reference: SYD18/00870/07 
DPIE Reference: SSD 9368 (MOD3)  
 
Director 
School Infrastructure Assessments 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
GPO Box 39  
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
Attn: Nick Hearfield 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
S4.55 MODIFICATION FOR ALEX AVENUE PUBLIC SCHOOL (GALUNGARA PUBLIC 
SCHOOL) – 34-38 SCHOFIELDS ROAD, SCHOFIELDS 
 
Reference is made to the Department’s correspondence dated 9 November 2020, 
regarding the abovementioned modification application which was referred to Transport for 
NSW (TfNSW) for comment. 
 
TfNSW has reviewed the submitted modification application and notes the modification 
relates to the staging of construction. TfNSW raises no objection as the modifications are 
unlikely to have significant impact on the State Road network.  
 
It should be noted that conditions in previous response dated 5 July 2019 remain 
applicable. 
 
If you have any further questions, Sandra Grimes, Development Assessment Officer, 
would be pleased to take your call on (02) 9563 8651 or please email 
development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au. I hope this has been of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 

Zhaleh Alamouti 
A/Senior Land Use Assessment Coordinator 


